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September 8, 2008 
 
 
Sent via e-mail 
Jeff.Curtis@safety-kleen.com 
 
Mr. Jeff Curtis, EHS Manager 
Safety Kleen Systems Inc. 
5610 Alpha Drive 
Boynton Beach, Florida 33426 
 
Dear Mr. Curtis: 
 
We appreciate your cooperation in resolving the hazardous waste violations identified 
during an April 23, 2008 inspection at the Safety Kleen facility located in Tallahassee, 
Florida.  
 
We thank you for the timely compliance with the terms of the Consent Order, OGC File 
No. 08-1706-37-HW.  The Department has received your final payment of the assessed 
civil penalties and Department costs.  Enclosed is a copy of the Closing Order for 
closing our case concerning your facility. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Closing Order or the RCRA program, please 
contact Nicole McDonald at 850/595-8360, extension 1252 or by e-mail at 
Nicole.McDonald@dep.state.fl.us . 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
Program Administrator 
Waste Management Program 
 
MSK:nml 
Encl:  Closing Order 
cc:  Aliki Moncrief, FDEP Office of General Counsel, Aliki.Moncrief@dep.state.fl.us 
 John Hinsey, General Manager, JHinsey@safety-kleen.com 
       Carol Moment, Paralegal to Mr. Duffie, Carol.Moment@safety-kleen.com 
        James Childress, Director EHS, Southern Region, Jim.Childress@safety-kleen.com 
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BEFORE THE STATE OF FLORIDA 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

 
 
STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT IN THE OFFICE OF THE 
OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION NORTHWEST DISTRICT 
  
 Complainant, 
    OGC FILE NO.  08-1706-37-HW 
vs.     
 
Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
 
 Respondent. 
_______________________________________ 

 

CLOSING ORDER 
 
 
The Department hereby closes this case without prejudice. 
 
DONE AND ORDERED this    8th  day of September , 2008, in Pensacola, 
Florida. 
 
    STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT  
    OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

 
    Michael S. Kennedy, P.G. 
    Program Administrator 
    Waste Management Program 

 
 
FILED, on this date, pursuant to §120.52, F. S., with the designated 
Department Clerk, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged. 

                       September 8, 2008   
Clerk       Date 
 
cc:  Aliki Moncrief, FDEP Office of General Counsel, Aliki.Moncrief@dep.state.fl.us 



 Florida Department of 

Memorandum                       Environmental Protection 
 

 
TO:              James Byer 
 
FROM:       Nicole McDonald 
 
DATE:        August 27, 2008 
 

SUBJECT:  Closure of Safety- Kleen Systems, Inc. OGC # 08-1706-37-HW 

• NWD HW compliance inspection on April 23,2008 with the following violations: 
o Permit violations 
o Transporter/shipping documentation violations 

• Enforcement meeting held June 12, 2008.  Return to compliance completed during EMT 
and follow-up correspondence sent to Department. 

• Short Form Consent Order (penalties only) executed Aug 13, 2008 

• Civil Penalty, $4,100 and cost $250 are paid in full 

• All conditions of SFCO have been met. 

• No petitions were submitted to OGC within 21 days of executing the SFCO 

• Recommend that this case be closed. 


	HW Safety Kleen Closing Cvr Ltr & Order  090808
	HW Safety Kleen Case Closure Memo 090208.doc
	HW Safety Kleen Case Closure Memo 09xx08
	TO:              James Byer

	Memo Style




